

February 13, 2017

VIA U.S. MAIL Mr. Juan Martinez

RE: 17-FOIA-036 Police Report – Damage to Metra Vehicle Windshield

Dear Mr. Martinez:

We are in receipt of your request for information pursuant to the Illinois Freedom of Information Act, 5 ILCS 140/1 et seq.

On February 8, 2017, we received your request for a copy of a police report regarding windshield damage to a Metra vehicle which had been parked at the Oak Lawn parking lot on 95th Street for an extended period of time ("**Request**").

I spoke with you on February 8, after learning a police report had not been filed for this incident and informed you that the Metra Police department asked that you call them to file a report. You stated you would follow-up with the police department.

On Monday, February 13, I spoke to you again regarding your Request and asked if you filed a report. You stated that a report was filed and the Metra vehicle had been removed for repair. I asked if you still wanted a copy of the report, and you stated you did not need it now. As such, Metra will consider your Request for this report closed.

If we can be of further assistance to you, please do not hesitate to contact us.

Sincerely,

Kathleen E. Haton

Wastar

Freedom of Information Officer

foia@metrarr.com

FOIA Hotline #312-663-3642